
Newsletter  - 9th September 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been so lovely to see all of our pupils back in school this week. A huge than you to you for all your 

help and support in making sure this week has run smoothly. We welcome all our new pupils to school 

who have equally settled into Springfield life beautifully.  

Pupils have exceeded all expectations in this first week and have settled back into school routines really 

well. You should have had correspondence from your teacher this week outlining the timetabling for this 

academic year, we may need to make some changes throughout the year and will let you know in due 

course if this is the case.  

As some of you will be aware the Transport service have had some difficulties in recruiting drivers and 

escorts this year, amidst the National recruitment crisis. We think we now have all children placed on 

transport where they are eligible. Thank you for your patience and understanding.  

With the sad news announcement yesterday, we will continue to support children where appropriate to 

talk about Queen Elizabeth II and celebrate the amazing service she has given to the Country. 

Please note we will be reverting to our usual transport times for next week for parents: 

Morning 

9.00am – 9.15am 

Afternoon 

3.05pm – 3.20pm  

Have a wonderful weekend, we look forward to seeing everyone back on Monday.  

 

Lisa  

 

Lisa Hodgkison 

Headteacher  



News 

EFL 
There is an EfL family app that they can be downloaded (attached a picture of what it looks like on the 

app store).  

It uses the same login details as you use to access EfL on a browser currently.  

 

Roberts Recycling 

 

The next Roberts Recycling collection is Thursday 20th October,  Bags will be sent out to parents in the 

coming weeks, so please start saving your old clothing! 

Reminders 

Nut Free School 

For new and existing parents please remember that we are a Nut Free School and be mindful of this 

when sending in snacks or packed lunches. 



School Dinner Money 
For those children who are now in Year 3 or Year 6, please be aware of the changes in the cost of 

school dinners. 

Years 3 to Year 6 are £2.30 per day 

Years 6 upwards are £2.50 per day 

Dinner money is collected via ParentPay, if you do not have a log on to ParentPay and will need one for 

September, please contact Andrea Nixon in the admin team. 

Please try to keep ParentPay accounts in credit.  Persistent debts are referred to Cheshire East.  We 

thank you for your cooperation. 

If you think you may be entitled to free school meals, please contact Cheshire East on 0300 123 5012 for 

further information and help or visit https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-

meals/free_school_meals.aspx  

Friends of Springfield 

Just a reminder to buy your Friends of Springfield School Lottery tickets. 

• Help us raise essential school items 

• Support our lottery from just £1 a week 

• Guaranteed cash prizes every week 

• Win up to £25,000 

Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:  

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.  

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday   

Hannah Bennett, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme.  

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme.  

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday.  

https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-meals/free_school_meals.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-meals/free_school_meals.aspx
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/friends-of-springfield-school


 Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:            01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900  or on direct line 01270 826152.  

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

              alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

              beth.black@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 

If you need to contact us : 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk

